Sigel Township

Regular Monthly Meeting

October 21%, 2024
Sigel Township Hall, 5784 Sand Beach Rd, Harbor Beach, M| 48441

Meeting called to order by Supervisor Maurer at 8:00 pm. Board members present: Maurer, Bischer, Sweeney
and Grekowicz. Essenmacher was absent and excused. Also in attendance were Rusty Lemanski, Ryan
Mclintosh, Lauren Lackowski, Sandy Guza and Jason Lermont.

Minutes were approved from the September 21st, 2024, Meeting. Motion Grekowicz, second Sweeney to
approve minutes. Motion Carried 4-0.

Treasurer Report: General Fund starting balance $920,703.99. Income of $8,819.64 and Expenses of
$123,521.67 for an ending balance of $826,001.96. Fire Fund starting balance $426,374.79. Income of
$15,504.16 and Expenses of $5,770.90 for an ending balance of $435,968.05. Road Fund starting balance
$29,832.82. Income of $25.47 and Expenses of $0.00 for an ending balance of $29,858.29. Total of all three
ending balances of $1,271,828.30 Motion Bischer, second Sweeney to approve all 3 treasurer reports. Motion
Carried 4-0.

Motion Grekowicz, second Sweeney to pay months bills in the following amounts. General Fund $123,521.67
checks 1258-1261. Fire Fund $5,770.90 checks 1908-1913. Road Fund $0. Motion Carried 4-0.

Supervisor Maurer reported on road projects. Road projects are complete, including the culvert replacement on
Cook Rd.

The Township insurance policy with EMC is set to renew. Clerk Bischer will contact EMC and request their
presence at the November meeting.

Eastern Huron Ambulance continues to explore increasing funding. One option is to increase the per resident fee
from $10 per resident to $40 per resident.

Lemar!
Rusty¥etrl noted a letter has fallen off the Township sign on the Hall. He will explore replacing the letter.
Firefighter Rustyﬁehi-r%%orted on fire activities in the Township.

During Public Comment Ryan Mcintosh asked if the Township has plans to do any road work on Kipper Rd
between Verona and McKichen. He has trees that he would like to have trimmed, but did not want to proceed if
the Township has plans to do work that would affect the trees. The board informed Ryan that there is no
planned work on Kipper Rd that would affect the trees.

Motion Bischer, second Grekowicz to adjourn meeting. Motion Carried 4-0. Meeting Adjourned at 8:37pm.

—

Dennis Bischer, Sigel Township Clerk



